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FROM THE PRINCIPAL

GOOD LUCK TO OUR 
YEAR 12 COHORT

Well done to parents and 
families supporting a Year 
12 student at the school. 

The HSC exams are well underway 
with some students finished already, 

others with a few to go. Our year 
12 cohort have managed this 
stressful time extremely well and 
I continue to wish them every 
success for their upcoming re-
sults and of course their futures 
after school. Well done Year 12.

Our Term 4 school calendar is 
extremely busy with multiple 
opportunities for students to 
embark on a wide range of ex-
tra-curricular activities. I would 
like to thank all parents, students 

ABOVE: Year 12 graduation September 21. See Page 8 for our full coverage of the event.
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and teachers who have supported 
our North Coast music/band tour, 
our upcoming student leadership 
camp, the Year 9 camp and we are 
planning an event for students who 
have achieved silver and gold awards 
in 2017. These opportunities supple-
ment the school curriculum and are 
designed to foster individual talents. 
I will be attending the student lead-
ership camp on Monday and will be 
working with the students, enlisting 
their input into our next 2018-2020 
school plan. 
 
 
 
 
This week I emailed all parents with 
an urgent call for assistance. I re-
ported that the school is growing in 
student numbers and accordingly we 
need to hire more teachers and staff 
to ensure every child continues to re-
ceive the high quality education we 
all expect. When hiring new teach-
ers through interview we always 
welcome a member of the parent 
community to serve on the decision 
making panel. It is crucial that par-
ents have a say in this process. 

I was pleasantly overwhelmed with 
the response and thank the many 
parents who offered to assist. Next 
year we have anticipated Year 7 
numbers of over 120 students (5 
classes) and an anticipated school 
population of over 600 students. 
The school population is expected to 
continue growing and as this occurs 

Principal’s report continued we will be hiring more and more 
staff that will enhance the current 
professional, caring and committed 
staff we already have in the school. 
 
 
 

Over the last school holidays further 
painting of classrooms occurred, 
landscaping of some of the gardens 
and play areas continued, drainage 
repairs were made to some walk-
ways where flooding is prone and 
you may have noticed that our new 
digital school signs have just been 
erected. Over the coming weeks 
these signs will be connected to 
power and commissioned. Thanks 
go to the P&C who worked tireless-
ly to fund this project and who are 

additionally funding more outdoor 
seating for our students which should 
be installed before 2018. 
 
 
 
 
 
Please join us for an afternoon of golf 
and dinner, or just dinner if golf is not 
your thing. This event is our P&Cs 
major annual fundraiser, it is always a 
lot of fun and this year our new mayor 
Mr Michael Reagan will be joining us. 
To join us please use this address to 
register:
http://www.nbsccromer-h.schools.
nsw.edu.au/news/cromer-campus-
golf-day-register-now 

See further details on the final page 
of  this newsletter.

P&C GOLF DAY -
TUESDAY NOVEMBER 14

3:45PM
SCHOOL

IMPROVEMENTS

CROMER CAMPUS 
IS GROWING
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Edrolo is a comprehensive, premium, 
online, interactive video and exam 
simulation resource for the HSC/Pre-
liminary. Edrolo is currently used by 
over 300 schools and 50,000 students, 
and we are confident it is an extremely 
valuable investment, providing our stu-
dents with a differentiated and target-
ed level of support as they prepare for 
their most important assessments and 
examinations.

What exactly is Edrolo?
Edrolo is an extensive study and 
exam revision resource crafted by 
outstanding HSC teachers (including 
exam assessors, textbook authors, and 
department heads). Edrolo is built in 
accordance with the BOSTES Syllabus 
to guide students through their course-
work during the year and final exam 
preparation.

Edrolo is broken up into two key ele-
ments:
• Theory Master: Interactive 
video courses mapped to each sub-
ject’s syllabus and presented by proven 
expert teachers. Each subject’s Theory 
Master has hundreds of videos and 
interactive quiz questions for students 
to learn from and test themselves on. 
• Exam Master: Online practice 
exams offering video solutions for ev-
ery single exam question, incorporating 
unique insights and diagnostic study 
tools enabling students to identify and 
target their individual areas of weak-
ness. 

EDROLO AT CROMER 
CAMPUS 2018

Edrolo is an excellent 
online study program and 
exam resource that is be-
ing utilised across a range 
of HSC and Preliminary 
subjects in 2017/2018. 

Sitting behind Edrolo are rich analyt-
ics that our teachers will use to under-
stand, in greater detail, the learning 
needs of students, and thereby be 
able to provide more targeted sup-
port than has ever been possible with 
traditional resources.  
How will students use Edrolo? 
Our teachers will guide students to 
make full use of Edrolo in a range of 
ways across the year, including: 
• holiday homework;
• pre-class work; 
• post-class consolidation;
• assessment preparation; and,
• exam revision. 

How will students access Edrolo? 
Edrolo is accessed simply by logging 

in to the Edrolo website: edrolo.com.
au. Every student has been provided 
with a unique account that helps to 
track their progress throughout each 
subject. Students can access Edrolo 
anywhere there is an internet connec-
tion using their device of choice: lap-
top, PC, tablet or smartphone. There 
is no downloading of applications or 
software.

What can you do to support your 
Prelim and HSC student?
We recommend you simply start by 
engaging in conversation about their 
Edrolo account if you notice they are 
struggling with their coursework, or 
don’t know what to do next in their 
study program. 

Edrolo for schools

Stress less about the HSC

Yep, you’ve got free, unlimited access to HSC videos, 
practice exams, study notes, and more.

edrolo.com.au/nbsc-cromer

HSC English Standard

HSC English Advanced

HSC Modern History

HSC Ancient History

HSC General Mathematics 2

HSC Mathematics (2-Unit) 

HSC Mathematics Ext. 1 (3-Unit) 

HSC Biology

HSC Physics

HSC Chemistry 

HSC PDHPE

HSC Business Studies

HSC Legal Studies

HSC Studies of Religion I & II

 PRELIM:  PDHPE

                     BIOLOGY

CHEMISTRY

PHYSICS

INVESTIGATING SCIENCE          

LEGAL STUDIES

MATHEMATICS STANDARD

BUSINESS STUDIES      
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BY MICHELLE GOLDING
NBSC Cromer Campus

HT (Rel) Integrated Studies

Integrated Studies has 
connected with the  
community in the most 
extraordinary way.  

INTEGRATED STUDIES 
NEWS
On 7th September, Integrated 

Studies had their biennial 
‘Evening of Celebration’. 

Hosted by two Year 12 students, 
Jessica Turner and Joshua Wilson, 
and Sherille Sullivan, HT Integrated 
Studies, the evening was a great suc-
cess. We had an enormous turnout 
including students, school execu-
tive, teachers and support staff, P&C 
members, parents, former students, 
relatives and friends.  
 
The evening is an opportunity for 
students to talk about their program 
in Integrated Studies and highlight 
some of their work from Mathemat-
ics, English, Social Skills, Community 
Access, Science, Visual Arts, Food 
Technology and Textiles, PE, work ex-
perience and more. The evening was 
held in Cromer Campus’ fabulous hub 

and displays included a huge array of 
photographs, work samples, art and 
textiles.   
 
Highlights included the wonderful 
Science experiment videos, inter-
views with former students, and 
the Kindness Project whereby some 
lucky audience members received a 
random act of kindness gift.  
 
There were a number of video clips 
shown featuring students enjoying 
their lessons and participating in ac-
tivities. Everyone enjoyed a delicious 
supper on the mezzanine level.  
 
Special thanks go to the Library staff 
and all the staff and students of Inte-
grated Studies for making it a night 
to remember! Thanks also to those 
people who continue to support 
our students and help them achieve 
success. 
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OUR STUDENTS ARE
LEADING THE WAY

L E A D E R S H I P  S E M I N A R

By MIKAELA NORVILLE
NBSC Cromer Campus

SRC Co-ordinator

The annual NBSC induc-
tion ceremony is always 
a highlight of the SRC  
calendar.

On Friday 20th October, the 
new Cromer Campus Lead-
ership Team attended the 

Northern Beaches Secondary College 
Induction Ceremony held at the Man-
ly Golf Club.  

Our newly elected School Captains 
- Gabrielle Bartlett and Paula Latu;
Vice Captains - Caleb Maxwell and
Mele Pulu along with our prefects
- Shannon McLachlan, Anastasia
Kardum, Emily Fryett, Alexander
Timoteo, Charlie Evans and Lucinda-
May McKenzie were inducted into the
College as leaders. They were accom-
panied by the other college leaders
from Balgowlah, Mackellar, Freshwa-
ter and Manly Campuses.

The Ceremony began with insightful 
words from our local member of 
par-liament, James Griffin, who 
shared his journey from schooling 
within 

the College to becoming one of 
the youngest members of parlia-
ment and all of his achievements in 
between.  

The students were then inducted 
and received their College leader-
ship badges. Following the cer-
emony, students had the time to 
network with other student leaders 
and interact in leadership activities 
and planning sessions to begin their 
journey into leadership within their 
schools. 

Overall, it was a fantastic and valu-
able opportunity for our Cromer 
Campus Leadership team and we 
are so proud and excited to see 
what the next 12 months hold for 
our students and to watch them 
grow as individuals and leaders of 
Cromer Campus. 
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OUR STUDENTS ARE
LEADING THE WAY
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YEAR 12 GRADUATION
Congratulations to all our Year 12 
class of 2017 graduates and well-de-
serving award recipients. Your 
diligence and commitment towards 
achieving success deserves to be rec-
ognised. Awards are really just a way 
for us to encourage you to go for-
ward, to believe in yourself, and to let 
you know there are people support-
ing you to be the best you can be.

There have been some challenges 
over the years for the class of 2017, 
but there have also been many fun 
times. What I hope you’ll remember, 
as you look back on your time at 
Cromer Campus, is the friendships 
you’ve made here, some could be 
your friends for life. Not all friend-
ships last forever of course and 
that’s ok. As the Dalai Lama says, 
old friends pass away, new friends 
appear. It is just like the days, the 

ANNETTE BROOKS
NBSC Cromer Campus

English Teacher

important thing is to make it mean-
ingful.

I hope you’ll always remember all 
the fun you’ve had together on your 
excursions, sports carnivals, picnic 
days, fundraisers and of course the 
school camps; canoeing and sailing, 
navigating high ropes as a team, and 
getting filthy in the mud with quad 
bikes and mud challenges! I’ll always 
remember our Harmony Day Fund-
raiser where you all helped to honour 
and celebrate the life of Rachel 
Everingham, the daughter of teach-
ers Dave and Jane Everingham, in an 
inspiring whole school Harmony Day 
Fundraiser.

Hopefully, your time at Cromer 
Campus has also helped you identify 
some personal strengths and pas-
sions. I believe our class of 2017 has 

It was a lovely farewell to 
our wonderful Year 12s in 
the final week of Term 3.
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developed many strengths and skills; 
resilience, persistence, leadership, 
collaboration, creativity, communi-
ty spirit, sporting expertise, drama, 
music, hospitality and teamwork 
skills. These qualities will be highly 
valuable as you become productive, 
successful, responsible adults in your 
future lives and careers. 

I asked some of our students from 
the class of 2017 what they discov-
ered in their time at Cromer Campus 
and what advice they would give our 
younger students. They said ‘en-
joy every moment’, ‘accept that it’s 
impossible to make everyone happy’, 
‘work hard in your time at school, 
‘celebrate your intelligence’, ‘make 
the most of every opportunity, as 
you may only get them once’, ‘stay 
strong and focus on the positives’, 
‘ don’t be upset over things ending, 
be happy it happened’, ‘it’s okay to 
admit you’re not okay and ask for 
help’, ‘put all your effort into your 
HSC and start preparing early’, and 
most importantly, ‘don’t waste time 
playing League of Legends’.   This 
is all great advice, and as Tolkien 

said; ‘All we have to decide, is what 
to do with the time that is given us.” 
 
It is my hope that you will take the 
time to appreciate the strengths of 
those around you and encourage 
others who may be less advantaged 
than you.  Always take the time to 
look out for others and to appreciate 
those who have helped you along 
the way. Remember that opportuni-
ties are often disguised as hard work 
and extra demands on your time. Say 
yes to opportunities that come your 
way, you never know where they 
might lead you, and you never know 
what you might learn about yourself 
and others in the process.  

I want to thank the class of 2017 for 
the lessons you’ve taught me over 
the six years I’ve been your Year 
Adviser. I’ve been inspired by your 
capacity to overcome the unexpect-
ed challenges you’ve faced over 
the years. You’ve taught me that 
challenging times can often lead to 
positive transformation and that ev-
eryone deserves the opportunity to 
learn from their own mistakes…

I wish all of our Year 12 students 
every happiness as you start to make 
your way towards creating the future 
you always dreamed for yourself. You 
won’t want to hear it, but you’ve still 
got a lifetime of learning ahead of 
you. As far as I can see, the learning 
never really ends. 

As you step out into the world as 
HSC graduates, remember that time 
flies, but you’re in control of where 
you go from here. Reach for the stars 
and don’t forget to treasure your 
family, friends and loved ones, they 
are truly the most important things 
in life. So travel safely, realise your 
full potential, and enjoy the ride! 

A huge thank you to our Principal 
Justin Hong, Head Teacher Welfare 
Fiona Bird, Deputy Principal David 
Taylor, Transition Adviser Tracey 
Fairley and all our wonderful Year 12 
teachers for all your hard work and 
dedication to support our class of 
2017 - it has been very much valued 
and appreciated.
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By LEIGH KLEIN
NBSC Cromer Campus

TAS Teacher

There is a lot happening 
in the Coding world and 
a lot of Coding happen-
ing Cromer. 

Year 9 Information & Software 
Technology (IST) students 
were mentors and leaders for 

a select group of Cromer  Primary 
School students at a recent coding 
workshop.  The all day workshop al-
lowed students to explore micropro-
cessors, remote control technology 
and Arduino coding. 

A group of interested students 
meets Friday lunchtimes in C106. 
Students from all years are welcome 
and have the opportunity to work 
with the LEGO NXT devices as well 
as Crack the Code Arduino kits. 

 
 

FULL DAY OF CODING

CODING: ALIVE AND 
WELL AT CROMER
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PARTNERSHIP WITH 
MUSEUM OF APPLIED 
ARTS AND SCIENCES 

(MAAS) 

 
GAMEMAKER CODING

 
YEAR 12 SOFTWARE  

DESIGN AND  
DEVELOPMENT (SDD) 

PROJECTS

In a sponsorship deal with MAAS  
Cromer Campus received 18 Crack 
the Code ThinkerShield sets, each 
containing an Arduino board and a 
variety of electronic components. 
These will be used as resources in 
the implementation of a coding 
unit of work in the new Technology 
(Mandatory) syllabus.

Year 9 IST students have just com-
pleted a unit of work where they de-
signed and created a platform game 
using GameMaker. The games were 
all of a high standard. 

The Year 12 SDD class have com-
pleted their major programming 
projects. These Projects form a 
large proportion of the students’ 
final HSC assessment  marks. Stu-
dents use a variety of languages, 
including GML,XML and JavaScript 
to produce a wide range of applica-
tions. 
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Throughout Term 3 Year 
7 HSIE and Year 7-8 Inte-
grated Studies students 
studied the topic The 
Mediterranean World.  

PLAYING ‘HSIE DRESS UP’
ANCIENT STYLE

H S I E  FA C U LT Y

BY ALLIE EMO 
NBSC Cromer Campus

HSIE Head Teacher

This saw classes study in 
particular the life of the 
Ancient Greeks - investigat-

ing their daily life, culture, politics, 
discoveries and of course their 
weaponry and famous battles.

To conclude this topic our stu-
dents took part in one of the most 
talked about incursions of the 
year, “The Weapon’s Show”.  The 
presenter James is a real show 
man who is super passionate 
about the craft and history of an-
cient weapons, armoury and the 
battles in which they were used.   
He presented a great show of over 
two hours, transporting our stu-
dents into a past world through 
storytelling and interactive battle 
scenes.  

One of the highlights of the show 
was the “dress up” section where 
all students were able to put on 
chainmail, helmets and chest ar-
mour from a variety of ancient so-
cieties, and take on some private 
battles with the weaponry.  The 
operating ballistic demonstration 
was another highlight where the 

students were amazed by the power 
of such a small machine. 
 
Students said they really enjoyed the 
show, and even those who said they 
had seen a similar style of show in 
primary school concluded that this 
was the best show they had been a 
part of, and “loved it”.
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On Tuesday the 12th of Sep-
tember the Cromer Campus 
HUB was overrun with rats 

and death masks – but it was all very 
harmless.   
 
This was the final HSIE presentation 
night of 2017 which displayed a year 
group’s assessment on a topic they 
had covered in class throughout the 
term.

This time it was the Year 8 HSIE stu-
dents’ turn to present.  With study-
ing the topic of Expanding Contacts, 
their assessment task on the Black 
Plague – its origin, its deadly spread 
along global trade routes of Eu-

RATS, RATS AND MORE RATS!
YEAR 8 PRESENTATION 
NIGHT ON THE BLACK 

PLAGUE

rope, Africa and Asia, and the many 
bizarre and desperate attempts to 
contain this terrifying death sen-
tence. 
 
The range of presentation styles and 
standard again was very impressive 
and was a hit with the public on the 
night.  

Parents, students and staff voted in 
the ‘People’s Choice’ award, with the 
top presentations as follows -

1st    Lani Latu
2nd  Will Green
3rd   Cameron Williams

Highly regarded:
 Tevita Latu
 William White-Ford

Congratulations to all students in 
Year 8 for overall outstanding efforts.
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When: Tuesday 12th September 
3.30-5pm 

 
 
 

Where: Cromer Campus Library HUB 
 
 
 

Featuring: Displays created by Year 8 
HSIE students on the topic of the Black 
Death, and its influence on the world. 

 

Year 8 HSIE 
Black Death 

Museum Night 
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SWEDISH FURNITURE 
GIANT IN FOCUS

THE MYSTERIES OF 
RAPA NUI

Year 9 Elective Geography 
students presented their 3D 
models of the Island of Rapa 

Nui (Easter Island) as a part of their 
assessment task in Term 3.   
 
Students studied the numerous the-
ories surrounding this mystical island 
isolated in the Pacific Ocean, the 
purposes and building of the island’s 

famous Moai statues, as well as what 
lead to the loss of the two tribes - 
the Long Ears and the Short Ears.  

Students found the assessment to 
be very challenging but as expected 
they rose to the high expectation of 
handing in quality work and present-
ed some outstanding models.  The 
display in the HUB for the week drew 

students’ interest during lunch time, 
with Cromer students fascinated 
with the different styles of presen-
tation, especially the detail of the 
Moai statues that were hand-crafted 
in class.
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BY JANA TSOLAKIS
NBSC Cromer Campus

HSIE Teacher

Cromer students discover 
the genius behind the IKEA 
business model.

SWEDISH FURNITURE 
GIANT IN FOCUS

This term our Year 9 Commerce 
and Year 11 and 12 Business 
Studies students experienced 

a trip to IKEA.  
 
During the one hour bus journey to 
Rhodes shopping centre, students 
were asking their peers and teachers 
“So, what makes this business differ-
ent from others?”  
 
Upon arrival students who had never 
experienced an IKEA visit were 
blown away by the size of the en-
trance let alone the store!

Students were divided into two tour 
groups and were guided through the 
Swedish retail giant by Miss Tsolakis 
and Ms Emo.  
 
Initially it was expected that students 

would be most interested in the 
promotional and pricing strategies 
in the IKEA showrooms. However, it 
was the “European restaurant” that 
caught their delight! The $1 hotdogs 
were an absolute hit and it’s almost 
certain that Cromer contributed the 
majority of the store’s daily revenue 
in less than 20 minutes.

Overall the excursion was a fantas-
tic learning experience for students! 
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Student Services provides second hand uniform
articles to any student who requires them. Any 
unwanted uniform items would be greatly appreci-
ated. They can be left in Student Services which is 
located in Block A room number 009 or at the front 
office.

Last term Dream Big! Love What 
You Do welcomed Katie Patterson 
as our guest speaker on the 31st of 
August. Katie is a Manager at De-
loitte Australia, where she works 
with clients to help improve their 
business.  

Apart from her professional com-
mitments, Katie is also the first 
female referee to have ever 
officiat-ed at a men’s pre-season 
A-league soccer game in 2015. She 
is part of the W-league referee 
panel and is training to progress to 
the A-league panel.

I was most excited about this guest 
because Tara Harris in Year 11 had 
recommended this inspiring wom-
an after hearing Katie speak at a 
soccer clinic. Katie was an inspira-
tional speaker, sharing her journey 
to success with our girls.

At the end of last term some of our Year 
12 students demonstrated techniques for 
simplifying algebra in a Year 9 lesson. 
Tristan Dilweg and Emma Gallo did a great 
job explaining some difficult concepts and 

Year 9 really engaged with the lesson.

SECONDHAND 
UNIFORM 

CUPBOARD

MATHEMATICS MENTORING

DREAM BIG, LOVE WHAT 
YOU DO.......

JASMINE SMALL YEAR 11 -
“I loved to hear Katie Patterson speak about her gen-
der challenges in sport. It was vary motivating to hear 
about how she had to beat her nerves in order to form 

a path for future female equality in sport.”

CHARLIE EVANS YEAR 11 -
“Learning from mistakes is the best way to learn.”

TARA HARRIS YEAR 11 -
“This term’s dream big speaker katie Patterson was 

one to remember. Although she spoke mainly of 
sports, her message about never giving up could be 

related to every aspect of life.”

Thanks to all the girls who attended.

Mrs Stevens
Girls’ Support
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REMEMBRANCE DAY 
SATURDAY 11.11.17 AT 10:30AM  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

MONTGOMERY CENTRE,  
RSL ANZAC VILLAGE 

You are invited to share this special service 
with your loved ones. 

Held at the Remembrance Wall 
Montgomery Centre, Endeavour Drive

RSL ANZAC Village
Guest Speaker: Mr Andrew Condon CSC

Chairman, RSL LifeCare
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Positive Parenting 
Evening

Barrenjoey High School, Coonanga Road, Avalon
Free for workers, parents and carers of teenagers
Enquiries: Youth Services Team on 9942 2681
Bookings essential: youthbookings@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au 
(limited numbers available)

Wednesday 22 November, 7 - 9pm 

Parents and carers are invited to join an evening 
that offers a formula for building positive family 
relationships, promoting better social connections 
and a healthier lifestyle for teenagers. 
Presented by Gitta Laub - Child and Adolescent 
Parenting Educator at Northern Sydney Local Health 
District
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Annual Golf Day

The Cromer Campus P&C are inviting all parents, friends

and the local business community to join the principal and

teachers at our popular golf day. It is a great opportunity to
play the magnificent Cromer Golf Course in a fun and casual

setting. Join us for the 9-hole team Ambrose and a sit down

dinner; or for the non-golfers, just come for the dinner.  
You can form a team of 4 or be paired with other players.  
The Cromer Campus Golf day is the school's major

fundraising event with all monies going towards improving

school facilities such as upgrading classrooms etc.

On behalf of the P&C, we ask all members of the local

community to support the event in any way you can.  

 
The P&C is the voice of the parents. It’s at these 

meetings that decisions affecting your child at 
school are made, like guiding school management 

in its financial planning by helping prioritise the 
resource wish-list & contribute to the school’s 

resources through various fundraising projects  
 

P&Cs often run or manage services like canteens, 
uniform shops, school grounds or music programs 

 
Fundraising is a powerful way in which to help your 

school get much-wanted additional resources 
 

All money raised by a parent committee must be 
used for the benefit of the school. But as a member, 

you get to vote on how funds are used and 
ultimately, that can only benefit your child too. 

So lets go shopping

Who is the P&C 
and 

What a P&C really does

http://cromercampuspandc.org.au/golf-day-2017/
NEW EVENT WEBSITE!! 
online player registration and sponsorship options. 
If you are part of a business many sponsorship options are available 
or if at this stage you can't help out financially we invite you to donate a 
product or service to be used as prizes throughout the evening . 

3pm Registration/Sign in 
4pm Shotgun Start
6pm Dinner and Drinks

Golf & Dinner $70 
Dinner Only $40

http://cromercampuspandc.org.au/golf-day-2017/ 

NICK DUCHATEL
IGA Wahroonga

SMALL & GUNN 
Pty Ltd

Current Event Sponsors
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